
        Sun City Peachtree Tennis Club 
General Membership Meeting – January 16, 2018  
 

 

Minutes 
 

The meeting was called to order by Club President, Bob Kohmescher at 6:12pm 

A quorum was present: 54 members 

 

1. Review budget for 2018 

     Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the 2018 budget 

 

2. Dues & Membership 
• Five new members attended the meeting: Dennis Gray, Gloria Peele, and Denny 

Ryther, and Jeff & Krystal Pate. 

• We have 122 members in the club; 63 have already paid their dues. 
• We’ll be collecting dues at the Activities Expo on Saturday from 9:00am through 

11:00am 

 

3. T-shirts 
• Available now for $12 – contact Richard Lopez at rlopezcuffs@juno.com 

• We’ll be selling t-shirts at the Activities Expo on Saturday 
• We’ll be ordering hats and visors in the near future 

 

4.  Schedule of events 

Planning Committee consisted of Michelle Drugacz, Carolyn Kohmescher and Hal Haggard 
• A&B Mixed Doubles Tournament; 3/5 - 3/10 
• World Team Tennis; 3/21 - 4/11 

• Spring Quads; 5/2 - 5/30 
• Random Draw; 6/11 - 6/16 

• Summer Quads; 8/8 - 9/5 
• Annual Tournament; 10/8 - 10/13 
• Saturday night social play; 6/2 - 9/1; 6:00 on Saturdays 

• Singles ladder; ongoing throughout the year 
• Consideration is being given to having a handicap tournament and men’s and women’s 

league play covering five weeks in June and July; tournament chairs are needed to run 
the events 

Motion was made, seconded and carried to approve this schedule of events 

 

5. Maintenance Issues 

• Shoe scrapers are on order. Line brush for court 5 will be ordered. 
• Bob explained the issues on the courts resulting from the cold and weather these past 

weeks. He also suggested that while our courts are down that members could play on 

the courts at City Park 

 

mailto:rlopezcuffs@juno.com


 

 

6. Proposed change to court reservations 

• Bob suggested that we consider automatically reserving courts for those who organize 
play for members each week.  

• This proposal would not increase or decrease play time for any group, but would: 

✓ Be more convenient to those who reserve court time each week 
✓ Allow greater predictability about court availability 

✓ Reduce conflict between those who reserve courts each week 
• There was much discussion among all members, but the overwhelming sentiment was 

to continue as we have with each group making their own reservations each week. A 

motion was made and passed to continue with the schedule “as is.” 
• Elena Anderson suggested that we list the groups that offer play each week. 

• Bob Kohmescher said that if anyone was interested in joining a group or information 
about groups, contact him at bobk340@comcast.net. Here are the groups that play 
each week: 

o Ladies group on Tuesdays: Barb Hanisch - bbhanisch@gmail.com  
o Ladies group on Fridays: Linda Eusner – eusner2@gmail.com  

o Ladies group on Thursday: Carolyn Kohmescher – cark340@comcast.net  
o Round robins (men and women) on Tuesdays and Thursday: Chuck Davis – 

cjdavis60@gmail.com 

o Men’s group (women also welcome) on weekdays: Chuck Miller – 
chuck.miller@delwebb.com  

o Men’s group on Thursday and Saturday: Chuck McNeill – cpmcneill@comcast.net 
o Men’s group on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday: Ron Jackson – 

ronscove12@gmail.com 

o Men’s group on Tuesday: Larry Lewellen – lewlcymru@att.net 

 

 

Motion was made, seconded and carried to adjourn at 7:15 P.M. 
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